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We are Curious 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

LetÕs explore Rockpools! As the 
tide goes out it leaves behind a 

world of wonder. 

                                                
Click on the logo above 

 
 
  

  

WeÕve had an amazing Term 6 with lots of learning outside the classroom, utilising our forest school area and 
the amazing grounds (despite our summer weather). Our Year 6 had a life changing 3 days at the PGL Camp as 
well as visiting their new schools and of course graduating. Our younger year groups have enjoyed visiting their 
new classrooms and teachers and we hope you managed to meet them too! We hope you are all now looking     
forward to a summer of fun. We wish you a happy summer holiday and look forward to seeing you all on 5.9.24 

We are Curious 
 
 

 

A website where you can find all 
things outdoors for ideas and  
inspiration for this summer and 
beyond. 

 

Click on the logo above. 

 

We are curious 
 
 

 
 
Ever wondered what you are  look-
ing at in the night sky? A     begin-
ners guide to star gazing should 
help! 

 
 

Click on the logo above 

Thursday 5 September 2024 First Day of Term 1—Year 1 to Year 6 

Thursday 5 & Friday 6 September 
2024 

First Day for New Year R as advised by letter 

Monday 9 September 2024 Year R in school as per personal letter 

Monday 16 September 2024 Year R in school all day 

Wednesday 16 October 2024 Flu Immunisation 

Wednesday 23 October 2024 Last Day Term 1  - Non Uniform Day—£1 donation 

Monday 4 November 2024 First Day Term 2 

Back to School Tips 

Key Dates for your diary 

Restart Routines  
Kids need time to adjust, so provide a head start. About two weeks before 
school starts, make bedtime earlier and dust off the alarm clock. Aim to 
serve meals at approximately the same times your child will be eating 
throughout the school year, and set up time to brush teeth, get dressed, 
and pack up for school without rushing.  
De-Stress Dressing 
Try the uniform on your child, ensure it fits, and it is all labelled. Try laying 
the uniform out the night before school to reduce the morning stress. 
Find your kit 
Prevent first day anxiety by locating the book bag, school shoes and the PE 
kit and trainers. Try it all on to ensure it still fits. 
Do a test run  
Take a walk past the school, remind your child that it is only a few days till 
they go back to school, and discuss with your child how exciting the new 
year will be for them and how lovely it will be to catch up with all their 
friends and teachers. 

It is essential that we have your correct email address and mobile telephone number in order to support you. 
If you think we may have incorrect contact details, please email info@fva.clf.uk to provide us with your correct information 

http://www.fromevaleacademy.clf.uk
mailto:info@fva.clf.uk
https://twitter.com/frome_vale
https://www.skyatnightmagazine.com/advice/star-atlas-charts
https://www.rspb.org.uk/helping-nature/what-you-can-do/activities/rock-pooling
https://www.countryfile.com/go-outdoors/get-active


 Sad Goodbyes 
Mrs Dawson  
Dear FVA citizens,  
I canÕt believe that the time has come! I am so sad to be 
leaving you all. I have enjoyed my time at FVA very much. 
You are all so lovely. I have lots of fond memories and will 
share them often. I am so proud of all the amazing 

achievements all citizens have          
accomplished in all areas of school 
life!  I look forward to hearing about all 
the wonderful things you will be doing 
over the coming years. Maggie also 
sends her love and best wishes. She will 
miss you all so much.   Have a lovely 
summer  lots of love Mrs Dawson x 

Year 4 Class 
Miss Finney 
I would like to thank all of the staff 
and families at Frome Vale for the 
support they have given me during 
my time here. Most importantly, I 
want to say a big thank you to the 
amazing children that I feel so lucky 
to have worked with. You have made my time at 
Frome Vale very special and I wish you all the 
best for the future. Have a wonderful summer 
everyone!  

Year R Class 
Miss Green  
I have had a wonderful year at 
Frome Vale teaching Reception. It 
has been delightful getting to know 
the children and families. I have thoroughly 
enjoyed being part of the Reception children's 
learning journey and  I will miss you all very 
much. 

Year 3 Class 
Miss Heap 
The fantastic children and families 
at FVA have made my time here 
incredibly rewarding. IÕve been 
lucky enough to teach three      
delightful classes who never failed to impress me with 
their learning, and who made me laugh every single day. 
I'll be very sad to say goodbye, but I look forward to 
taking on new challenges at my new school. Thank you to 
all the    amazing Frome Vale Citizens who make this 
school so special – I will miss you! 

Class  Teacher 
Reception Miss Emms 
Year 1 Miss Szabo 
Year 2 Mrs Pakrooh 
Year 3 Miss Hawkins 
Year 4 Mr Fossard 
Year 5 Miss Gardner 
Year 6 Mrs Hall 

2024/25 Teaching Staff 

As always at this time of year we are sad to see some 
of our wonderful staff leave us to move on to pastures 
new. 
We know you will join us in sending them all off with 
our best wishes, and lots of luck and love. 
We are very confident that we will all continue to see 
Mrs Dawson at FVA as her new school is only on the 
other side of our valley. Both Mrs Dawson and Dr 
Saunders have some exciting ideas of how both 
schools can work together for the benefit of all the 
pupils. 
It just leaves us to say thank you for everything you 
have all done for the FVA Citizens. You will all be 
missed! 

Year 1 Class 
Mrs Butcher 
 
We think you may have noticed that 
Mrs Butcher will be leaving us for up 
to one year as she is expecting a    
baby which is due (conveniently, what 
great planning) during the summer holiday. 
We are all so excited to meet Baby and to     
welcome a new FVA Citizen to our family. We 
hope that Mrs Butcher enjoys her maternity 
leave. She has promised to bring Baby into 
school to meet us all. 
Please join us in wishing Mrs Butcher and her 
husband best wishes and joy as they embark on 
their new journey together. 



SATs Results 2024 

Totally RAD at Frome Vale 
Academy! 

 

 
Guitar or Piano Lessons 
 
RAD believe that whatever the skill level or budget, all  children deserve access to           
exceptional music tuition. 
Our highly skilled network of professional musicians provide next-level tuition for the next 
generation of talent, no matter the location, budget or capability. 
Their lessons are provided on-site, within school hours and at a highly-competitive rate; 
with RAD, students can experience expert music tuition that helps them sharpen skills,    
express creativity, and dream BIG, with no disruption or stress – all from the very best in 
the business. 
For more information, and to sign-up your child to RAD lessons, just use the following link; 
weÕll do the rest. .If you are already receiving RAD Tuition you do not need to sign up 
again 

Sign me up 
CLF Secondary Academy Open Evening Dates for current Year 5  

Once again we are immensely proud of our year 6 SATs outcomes. The 
children have worked incredibly hard, not only in year 6 but during their 
time at FVA. We are pleased to be able to publish these results: 
 
Reading: 93% 
Maths: 90% 
Writing 93% 
Spelling and Grammar 83%  
 
We know that they are ready for their secondary school journey and we 
thank you for your support.  
 

Parent Academy Councillor Vacancies this September! 
  
There will be two vacancies for Parent Academy Councillors on the Frome Vale Academy Council in September, and we 
would  welcome any parents interested to put their name forward at that time.   
 
Much like a Governing Body, the Academy CouncilÕs role is to    ensure your children learn in a safe environment and to 
the maximum of their ability. You donÕt need to be an experienced professional to be a brilliant Academy Councillor – itÕs 
about attitude and your personal skills as much as it is professional   experience.  Parent Councillors are not  elected to 
represent parents, they bring a parentÕs perspective to discussions and    decisions being made by the Academy  Council. 
It is important that Councillors attend Council meetings regularly (once a term at school, 5-7pm); this is where key   
decisions are made and where the Council haveÿaÿgood opportunity to challenge the academy teams.    
Please do take a look here for further information about Academy Councils. Parent/Carers will receive further        
information on how to submit nominations for this volunteer role in September. 

The National Average is 61% 

https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/FYCdC0AMlcGKK98SDWCkz?domain=pz33vs6xga6.typeform.com
https://clf.uk/volunteer-with-us/


School Uniform 
School Uniform is available to purchase from our official 
stockist Monkhouse. 
Parents who shop at Monkhouse this summer will benefit from:  
1) New improved sizing tools that help you get the right size,  
every time 
2) Our lowest offers across essential uniforms and additional 
accessories 
3) Sign up for our Summer Prize Draw and be in for a chance to 
win 1 in 20 £50 vouchers! 
View Monkhouse New Starter Hub for parents 
Book your appointment now!  
In-store appointments arenÕt compulsory, but we strongly       
encourage new starters book an appointment for the best       
experience. At these appointments, parents and students will 
benefit from expert advice from our friendly staff and leave the 
store with everything they need for September.  
Visit the school page to book or find out more here. 
 
Extended returns 
We have now extended our returns to the 15th of September, in 
case of summer growth. 
Please note—you may also find suitable school uniform     
available from the supermarket which you may find costs less 
money! 
 

PE KIT 

Uʇʂɿʈʋʆ 

Children wear their PE kit to 
school on their PE Days. School 

uniform must be worn at all other 
times. 

Class  PE Days 
Reception Friday 
Year 1 Friday 
Year 2 Tuesday and Friday 
Year 3 Wednesday and Friday 
Year 4 Monday and Thursday 
Year 5 Tuesday and Thursday 
Year 6 Monday and Friday 

Class  Forest School  
Year 1 Wednesday 

Please find below the PE days and Forest School days for all our 
children in Term 1 

https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/euycCJE1VhqV9r4HGvhsA?domain=monkhouse.com
https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/jC7bCKAGWc267EAC3XT4M?domain=monkhouse.com
https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/KfjTCLAGXcR7BjohmXr7J?domain=monkhouse.com


We are excited to inform you that from September 
2024 Frome Vale will be using ClassDojo to do the 
following: 

· Share fun moments from their classroom and 
keep you up to date with events and          
information.  

· Inform you of homework requirements 

· Provide a direct contact to the teacher  
This will mean that we will no longer use: 

· FromeValeCitizen Wordpress page  

· Class email addresses  
This will mean everything will be in one place. Year 5 
have trialled this and the feedback has been very 
positive.  
 What we need you to do:  

· Download the Class Dojo HERE 
The app is free to download so that families and 
pupils can access it at home.  
 In the first week back, we will send you instructions of how to join the Frome Vale Class Dojo page.  

Click the logo to find out more about Class Dojo 

https://www.classdojo.com/
https://www.classdojo.com/en-gb/download/?redirect=true
https://www.tigermartialarts.club/monthfree
https://www.tigermartialarts.club/


Academic Year 2024 2025 
Term Dates 

Term 1  

First Day Term for Pupils Thursday 5 September 2024 
Last Day Term for Pupils Wednesday 23 October 2024 
Inset Days—school closed to pupils Monday 2 September 2024 
 Tuesday 3 September 2024 

 Thursday 24 October 2024 
 Friday 24 October 2024 

Term 2  
First Day Term for Pupils Monday 4 November 2024 
Last Day Term for Pupils Friday 20 December 2024 

Term 3  
First Day Term for Pupils Tuesday 7 January 2025 
Last Day Term for Pupils Friday 14 February 2025 
Inset Days—school closed to pupils Monday 6 January 2025 

Term 4  
First Day Term for Pupils Tuesday 25 February 2025 
Last Day Term for Pupils Friday 4 April 2025 
Inset Days—school closed to pupils Monday 24 February 2025 

Term 5  
First Day Term for Pupils Tuesday 22 April 2025 
Last Day Term for Pupils Friday 23 May 2025 
Bank Holidays—School closed to ALL Monday 21 April 2025 
 Monday 5 May 2025 

Term 6  
First Day Term for Pupils Monday 2 June 2025 
Last Day Term for Pupils Tuesday 22 July 2025 
Inset Days—school closed to pupils Friday 4 July 2025 
 Monday 7 July 2025 

 Wednesday 4 September 2024 

As you will be aware from our email on the 28.6.24 the legislation around the issuing of 
Penalty Notices for unauthorised absence is changing. If you require further information 
regarding this please click on the link below; 
 
Click HERE   

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/02/29/fines-for-parents-for-taking-children-out-of-school-what-you-need-to-know/




              Please see the menu for September  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Summer Holiday Fun Sorted 

All families with children and young people from Reception to Year 11 (inclusive) who      
receive benefits-related free school meals can explore Your Holiday Hub (YHH) for        
fully-funded school holiday clubs and activities across the city during the spring, summer 
and winter holidays. Summer bookings will go live to book on the 1st July.  

Click HERE 

https://www.yourholidayhubbristol.co.uk/activities/


Click the picture above to    
access a Bristol mums blog on 
things to do for free or low 
cost over the summer holidays 

https://bristolfamilyblog.com/bristol-summer-guide




 
 

Online Safety 
What Parents Need to Know! 
Each newsletter we will provide a helpful fact page on an online game or issue. We know children will want to play 
online games with their friends and this can be a great way for children to have fun. However as you will be aware 
with every benefit there is also a disadvantage. Being aware of what these can be will help to keep your child safe. 



 

FRENCHAY FLOWER SHOW 
Some of our children entered the Frenchay Flower Show with drawings and paintings. We must have 
some talented artists as we won 2 first places!! Well done to all our children who entered 

With Mrs Dawson being based at Frenchay School from September, we 
hope to grow our links with Frenchay and hope to enter more areas of the 
flower show next year. Please click HERE to see more information about 
the show. 

 

https://www.frenchayflowershow.com/


 This termÕs learning at FVA 

You can stay in touch with what is        
happening at the academy by logging onto 
our Twitter feed. 
Click Here 

https://twitter.com/frome_vale


Year 6 Residential Camp 



Year 6 Graduation 2024 

Good Luck 
 Year 6 






